Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes
December 16, 2020
Directors Present:  Jim Timney

Also, Present:  Marc Twidwell - General Manager
Dennis Peat 


 
 Julia Power – Administrative Staff
Eugene Sullivan


 Zoom:  Selden Wasson





           Absent:  Brittany Lehman
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:08 a.m.
The first agenda item was Roll Call of Directors / Affirmation of Quorum – Director Wasson was on Zoom, and Director Lehman was absent. All other Directors were present, and a quorum was affirmed. 
Next on the agenda was Call to the Public – No members were present.
The Board reviewed the Consent Agenda –

a. Approval of the November 2020 Board Meeting Minutes - All Directors present reviewed the November Board Meeting Minutes.  Director Peat made a motion to approve the November 2020 Board Meeting Minutes, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed.
b. Financial Statements – All Directors present reviewed the Check Register; the Financials were incomplete due to transitioning into the new Billing System. Director Timney made a motion to table the November 2020 Financials until the January 2021 Board Meeting, Director Peat seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed.
Next on the agenda was the Current Events, Reports and Correspondence.
a. Manager’s Report – All Directors present reviewed the Manager’s Report.
b. Office Report - All Directors present reviewed the Office Report.
c. Operations Report – All Directors present reviewed the Operations Report.
The next agenda item was New Business – 
a. By-Law revision – 
b. Employee Handbook – 
c. Review and approval of the 2021 Budget
Director Wasson made a motion to approve the Manager’s Report, Office Report, and Operations Report, and New Business.  Director Peat seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed.

The last agenda item was Director Comments –
a. The Board discussed adding a flat credit card fee, to offset the costs of using the credit card system charged to Doney Park Water. No official action will be taken at this time. 

b. The Directors would like Lauren Cunningham to review the Accounting Procedure Manual.  Marc will provide the estimated costs to include this with the annual audit report.
c. Director Timney shared with the Board that he is considering resigning from his position of Chairman on the Board. After some discussion, He will not submit a resignation of his chairmanship at this time.

Director Peat made a motion to adjourn, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 11:48 a.m. 
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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